
GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
STATE OF ILLINOIS 

August29,2019 

 

The Honorable Members of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 

Springfield, Illinois 62761 

Dear Board Members, 

We, the undersigned stakeholders, oppose the closure of MetroSouth Medical Center 
in Blue Island which would adversely affect the south suburban communities that 
depend on the hospital for health services and employment. 

We are calling on the Illinois Health Factlities and Services Review Board (HFSRB) to 
postpone its meeting on September 17th to allow for a proper review of the 
actions of MetroSouth's parent corporation, Quorum Health, and to establish the 
facts concerning their decision to close our acute care hospital. 

MetroSouth is a heavily utilized hospital that provides care to medically underserved 
communities across the south suburbs. 

Quorum Health's irresponsible decision reflects the warped values of for-profit 
healthcare, which places earnings and profitability over patient care. 

Quorum's leaders have been dismissive of both the communities impacted by the 
pending closure and the state regulators tasked with evaluating and ultimately 
approving the closure. 

We contend that MetroSouth Medical Center and Quorum Health misled the Illinois 
Health Facilities and Services Review Board (HFSRB) in their Certificate of Exemption 
(COE) application to close the hospital and have acted to begin closing the hospital 
without a Certificate. 

This must be investigated, and consideration of the application postponed. 
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